Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Food Safety
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I would like to request freedom of information on the following companies.

UNITED FOOD GROUP LIMITED (10285226)
UNITED FOODS GRP LIMITED (10227280)
PERFECT PASTRY LIMITED (09405767)
UNITED FOODS GRP PLC (09141117)
UNITED FOODS (RETAIL) LIMITED (09114863)
UNITED FOODS (MANUFACTURING) LIMITED (06876061)
UNITED FOODS (UK) LIMITED (06641293)
Can you forward on any information you may have, including applications for production of meat products. 

Answer: 
This information is not held in an easily accessible format.  We believe that the cost of collating the information in order to respond to your request would exceed the cost limit as defined by the Freedom of Information Act.

Section 12 of the Act allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 18 hours of work).

In estimating the cost of complying with a request for information, an authority can only take into account any reasonable costs incurred in:

(a) determining whether it holds the information,
(b) locating the information, or a document which may contain the information,
(c) retrieving the information, or a document which may contain the information, and
(d) extracting the information from a document containing it.

The Council has duly determined whether held, located, retrieved, extracted and prepared relevant information to answer your request within the limit specified above.

We estimate that a search of our database and hard copy Approval files for current and historical information/reports/records, at approximately 4 hours officer time for each company, would take a minimum 28 hours of work.

This is therefore a refusal notice under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

